Meeting of the ACBL Unit 131
Board of Directors

November 1, 2008 at 4:45 p.m.

Bridge Studio
Present:  John Glagola, Marti Malcolm, Anne Van Wagner, Marilyn Davis Hennon, Lynn Wenski, John Ryan, Krisi Mertz, Jim Gross, Greg Barnes, Nancy Spear, Connie Leonard, Jeff Mason, Charlie Lynn, Fred Lambert, Richard Troth and Vicki Muir.

Absent:  Kathy Rolfe, Becki Stasi, Jeff Mason, Steve Day, Don Childers and Fred Lambert.
Call to Order:  President John Glagola called the meeting to order at 4:45 p.m. at The Bridge Studio.  

Secretary/Treasurer’s Report:


Approval of the Minutes:

The minutes were approved as corrected.  So moved by Anne Van Wagner and seconded by Charlie Lynn.  The reference to fielding teams for the Bragging Rights competition has been changed to read, “Connie Leonard mentioned that the Conditions of Contest agreed to by Kansas City and St. Louis in 2007 state that there must be competition for the teams at the Unit level.  If we do not have two or more teams in any flight, we will be unable to send a team for that flight to St. Louis.  
Approval of the Minutes:

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as corrected.  The item listed as “Displacement Fees” will be relabeled as ACBL Table Fees.”  So moved by Vicki Muir and seconded by Fred Lambert.  

October Sectional:

The budget on the October Sectional was presented and approved.  After receiving the final bills, a profit of $1,060.62 was realized.  Krisi mentioned that it would be helpful to have three people organizing the Sectional because of the extra work with water and coffee.  She also stated that there are no directions for running a tournament which makes it hard to figure out how much to purchase, etc.  Jim and Krisi mentioned that cleaning up between sessions is a problem and wondered if we could pay the caddies extra to do this.  This item was not resolved but several people volunteered to help clean-up between sessions.  Marti will also e-mail a copy of the inventory used for the Regional as a help to those doing the next Sectional.
Mid-MO Sectional:

The budget on the Mid-MO Sectional was presented and approved.  The tournament was smaller than anticipated due to the time of year.  Next year the tournament will be held in June.  The Sanction from the ACBL has not been received yet.  The tables purchased for the tournament will come out of the Unit budget rather than the tournament budget.  The tournament realized a profit of $1,500 but a bill from the hotel has not been received yet and is anticipated to be approximately $1,400 giving the tournament a profit of $100.
President’s Report:
John stated that he will present the $5,000 check to Have a Heart at the Unit Game this evening which was given to us by the ACBL for Charity purposes.  Each District is receiving $20,000 a year for charity.  The ACBL will not make the checks for less than $5,000.The District decided to give four Units within our District a check for $5,000 this year and the other four Units a check next year.  We will also make a formal presentation at the Regional but we wanted them to have the check in time for the Holiday season.  
Standing Committees:


Bragging Rights:

Unit 143 (St. Louis) charged our Unit $349 as our share of the Bragging Rights competition.  This seems expensive for the presentation used at the tournament.  Nancy will talk to them about the possibility of advertising the contest on Bridge Base and the associated costs. 

Holiday Regional:
Susan Urich and Marti met with the Sheraton last month on some tournament details.  They appear to be very cooperative and evened mentioned that they may be able to supply the mixes for the drinks. Marilyn will contact the newspapers to see if we can get some publicity on the charity presentation at the Regional.   Marti will send a request to the ACBL for e-mailing other Districts about the Regional schedule.  
Unit Games:
The Unit Game is today at the Bridge Studio.  Pot Luck will be served and is Teacher/Club Owner Appreciation night.

NAOP:
John mentioned that the District will be using the STAC profits to help subsidize the teams going to the Nationals.  If this is approved, we will no longer charge a District fee for the NAOPs.  
Old Business:

GNT Subsidy:

A discussion occurred on how our Unit can subsidize any teams from our Unit who win the District finals and represent us at the Nationals.  Anne moved that Unit 131 will pay the playing fees for teams from our Unit at the National lev3el until eliminated.  If a team consists of some players from another Unit, we will subsidize only those players from our Unit.  The motion was seconded by Krisi and approved.  Marti will notify Steve Day about this motion so he can update the policies and procedures.  
Declarer:

We will need a new vendor for our Declarer mailings.  We will check with Felco to see if they can also do the mailings.
New Business:
The schedule for the Election Tournament in April was presented since it must be in to the ACBL within six months of its scheduled date.  It was suggested that the Compact Knock-Outs scheduled for Friday be changed to Saturday and become a three session Knock-Out.  

It was suggested that Marti check with the Sheraton to see if we can get some reasonable rates to house our Directors for the three Sectionals we have each year.  
It was approved for Mid-MO to purchase an additional eight tables.

Adjournment:
The next Board Meeting will be January 31, 2009 at the Bridge Studio at 4:30 PM.
